
 

February 2017 Minutes 

 
Greetings to all Rams Members. I hope everyone is doing well and getting some flying in 
with this very warm weather. If we missed, you at the meeting here is a recap of what old 
and new business was discussed. The meeting was opened at 7:09 p.m.  
We kicked off the meeting voting in two new Members. Jeff Sharp and Douglas Rice. Ken 
Kayser motioned to approve and Bill Hamby second the motion. Both members were 
accepted. 
Treasure, Ken Kayser reported an operating balance of O.B. of $12766.25, in addition to 
the $5,000.00 we have in the “future fund.” George Welcome and Ron Melaga made 
motions to approve the budget 
 
OLD BUSINESS  

1. Tom Dollenmayer gave us updates on the Club Trainer program. He is looking to 
have a tab added to the club website for club trainer program. Awesome job Tom!!! 
We still need volunteers to become club trainers. 

2. The event dates were voted on for approval. Ken Blackford and Tommy Cheek 
made motions to approve, all were in favor of. 
 

 
NEW BUSINESS  

1. Ed Wolfcamp expressed concerns of the new foam turbine available and possible 
safety concerns. It was determined that they will be allowed to fly at our field as long 
as they met the standards for turbines 

2. Tommy Cheek asked if the club would be interested in having a Facebook page. 
Interest was shown and John Welcome and Ken Kayser will follow up and present it 
to the club. 

3. Charlie asked for the yearly loan for Philip grimes for mower and equipment repairs. 
John Welcome and Tommy Cheek made a motion for approval, all were in favor of. 

4. Jeff Sharp and Rod Stauffer motion to close the meeting 
5. The 50/50 was won by yours truly.  $55.00 to the club and the winner got $56.00. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 738 
 
John Welcome 
Rams Secretary 
336-303-2245 
jfwelcome@gmail.com 
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